MANAGERS UPDATE

Joe DeCerbo January 4, 2023

PLEASE DON'T FORGET: We must take a Board picture after the meeting for the January edition of the Breeze; please dress accordingly.

OPERATIONAL UPDATE: A presentation will be made by me, Clay, and Israel relative to our Utilities and according to our financial policies timetable.

<u>FIELD PROJECTS:</u> Attached is the most updated list for 2023. You will receive an update each month, and Supervisor Copeland has voiced an interest in helping support staff with these initiatives and be our Board liaison

ECO WATER PROJECT: Moving forward, Gene Schriner developing timetable and chart of work. Next meeting is in Boca Raton January 20-21.

<u>VISION PROJECT PART TWO:</u> Chairman McKenna and I had a very productive meeting with the Central Florida Regional Planning Council staff. Their report should be completed later this month and will be an agenda item in February as part of our next three-year priority planning process.

WEBSITE: 1,454 subscribers with 6,757 page views for December

<u>LIBRARY PROJECT</u>: The Library has reserved the community center for February 9th to register residents for library cards to access the new equipment. An article will be appearing in the January issue of The Breeze, as well as an e-mail blast as the date approaches.

<u>PRIORITY PLANNING LEVELS:</u> A preliminary rating sheet will be distributed at the February meeting and priorities will be set at the March meeting. The sheet will include carryover projects and recommendations from the CFRPC process.

PRIVATE ROAD NAMING: I have a copy of the County application for this process and one of the standards states: "Avoid family names or individual's names for any living person or living politician." I still need to have conversation with the County Road and Bridge staff.

<u>SUPERVISOR GUIDE MATERIALS:</u> Occasionally I will print items, three-hole punch them, and put in your mailboxes. These items should be put in your Guide.